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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	January 14, 2013

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	
	31 members

2 CMPD officers

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:30 pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming out, and then turned the meeting over to our CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz.  She introduced the Westover Division Commander, Captain Gerald Smith.  Captain Smith provided the group with an update on the incident that occurred on Cooper Dr. on January 6, 2013 about 11:45 PM.  Captain Smith was not able to provide many details, as the investigation is ongoing, however, did indicate that the police department is working with the DA’s office toward resolution.  He spoke briefly on the incident, and what had been mentioned in the media that was already public.   Captain Smith then explained a little bit about the order of the Westover Division, and the community policing.  He told attendees that Lt. Tom Gwaltney was our main contact, and the main person responsible next to our Community Officer Katie Schwartz for communicating and working with us.    He said he assumed we all had lots of contact with Lt. Gwaltney.   Captain Smith use to be around years ago in Madison Park, and even attended our meetings in the past, before he was promoted over the years.  
CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz then provided our monthly Crime Report covering the period from 12/10/2012 to 01/14/2013.
	Date
	Address
	Incident Type
	Clearance Status

	12/10/2012
	800 STANFIELD DR
	Larceny from Auto
	Overnight time frame – iPod, iPhone and lap top taken

	12/10/2012
	5600 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Larceny from Auto
	Overnight time frame – hand gun and loaded magazines stolen from vehicle

	12/10/2012
	4600 FAIRBLUFF PL
	Residential Burglary
	Occurred sometime between 0730 and 1800 hrs, large items taken from residence

** Power was turned off to house

	12/24/2012
	900 MONTFORD DR
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Verbal and physical altercation between roommates, cleared by arrest

	12/28/2012
	4500 WENTWORTH PL
	Residential Burglary
	Victim was gone from 12/23 until 12/28.  Suspect(s) used iron planter to try to pry open window, was unsuccessful – did not make entry

	12/31/2012
	800 COOPER DR
	Residential Burglary
	Victim left residence at 1100 hrs came home and found at 1930 hrs.  Canvass of the neighborhood found a neighbor who gave officers a license plate to a white Dodge Durango and officers were able to make an arrest based on info - CLEARED BY ARREST.  May clear others because of this info!  

	1/1/22013
	4800 GILMORE DR
	Larceny-Other
	Victim believes invited “guest” stole his iPad

	1/4/22013
	5000 BAYLOR DR
	Residential Burglary
	Victim believed someone broke in while he was asleep – this is past residence of “Wild Bill”

	1/6/22013
	1200 TERRENCE PL
	Larceny from Auto
	Overnight time frame – iPad, iPod, accessories, lap top, and several pieces of Tiffany jewelry taken – victim does not know if the vehicle’s alarm system was indicated 
Bottom of Form


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
After the residential burglary on Cooper Dr officers canvassed neighbors.  An alert neighbor was able to get the license number; color and model of a suspicious car in the area at the time and police were able to solve 9 burglaries in the Westover and Steele Creek divisions with this information to date.   

Officer Schwartz mentioned 3 incidents of credit card / bank fraud that was reported to CMPD.  Officer Schwartz provided the group the following safety precautions: 

· Always keep a check on your banking account / credit cards
· Do not give personal information (social security number, drivers license, birth date, etc. over the phone

· If you receive a letter from your bank requesting information do not send.  Actually go to the branch and discuss this with them, and their need for the information requested.

Additionally, Officer Schwartz indicated that copper tubing has been a target of thieves in the Starmount and Monclaire neighborhoods recently.  Neighbors should keep an eye out for each other.  Safety precautions should be taken such as:

· Locking Crawl Space doors

· Locking Exterior Shed doors and windows

· Check exterior lighting to ensure it is working

· Locking windows when leaving the home

· If you have an alarm system getting it Checked to ensure it is working.  Some alarm companies will do this for free. 

Officer Schwartz said she was excited about the upcoming auto id program that will be coming to every Madison Park homes front door in the US Mail.  Officer Schwartz delivered her portion of the mailing to the meeting tonight.   She was thanked for getting the printing of her letter done.   Officer Schwartz said she thanks the Cling ID Program will help the police, and told a little background about how this program came to be about almost a year ago, after a rash of break ins.  The officers were having trouble telling which vehicles belonged in our driveways. 
Holiday Social Recap

Thanks To the Gunter Family for putting together our Holiday Social.  We had a full house.  Diane did a great job of planning and decorating this year.  This year we invited a small number of Pinewood students to come and sing and join in our dinner.  This provided them an opportunity to perform, and provided us with a little entertainment.  Thanks to Pinewood Elementary for helping us with that request.

Thanks also to: 

Margaret Sexton for helping with the food

Sue Valentine-Plyler for punch

Don and Jo Ann Means….set up / break down and helping with the coffee.  (Note that our coffee maker stopped working and was trashed)  Richard Akers has offered his pot for future needs. 
Ingrid Lachner for the plants (giveaways)

Martin Doss ice and drinks

Bernice Ledford (tablecloths)

Instead of gifts again this year we adopted Pinewood Angels from the HOA.  We took 5 angels from the HOA and purchased clothes, shoes, and gifts for a total of 489.56.   President Doss did an additional angel himself from Pinewood.  Pinewood had over 40 families adopted this year.  We spent 267.55 on the Holiday Social food, drink, and decorations.  Most of that was in the cost of the ham.  We might look at doing the Social a little different next year in regards to the food.  The board will discuss in the near future at an upcoming board meeting.  

Treasurer report
Cheryl Fur supplied the following information to our new Treasurer Lisa Roberts.
Checking balance as of 1/14/13 was 2,664.63 The Church Wedgewood has been paid for the first 6 months of 2013.   
Traffic Calming Funds held by CDOT $1,253.80 earmarked for vinyl replacements on signs in the future.
We had 52 Prepaid Households for 2013. This is a record number and we thank those of you that took time to pay in advance as it helps the HOA with budgeting for future events and projects.
The former Mayor Pro Tem Susan Burgess is an honorary membership in perpetuity.  This was done years ago for all the support she gave our neighborhood on issues and concerns. 
Dues are now due for 2013 of $20 per household. Several people showed up with dues in hand last night. Thanks to Each of You! 
Dues can be paid:

· Online using the web site link on our web site through Pay Pal at:




 http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park
· Print and mail the application from our web site home page.  Mail checks payable to Madison Park HOA, PO Box 242432, Charlotte, NC  28224

· Pay in person during a monthly HOA meeting (second Monday of each month)
A free Madison Park T-shirt comes with each paid membership while they last.  Write on your check, or put in the note section your size desired if paying online.  Small to double XL. 

2013 Board of Madison Park Officers and Directors

The list is posted on our web site for your accessibility.    http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/contact_list
2013 Madison Park Contacts List Board and Officers

Madison Park is neighbors helping neighbors.  The officers and Board members welcome any comments or requests for information from the neighborhood. 

Please don't hesitate to contact any of us directly, or via the madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com email address. 

Let's all work together to 'Keep Madison Park a Great Place to Live'.

2013  President: Martin Doss
Email: madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com or Martydoss@aol.com.  Please use the subject line if sending directly to him at Martydoss@aol.com.  He does check the HOA web site on a regular basis so either way of contacting will work.  His home telephone # 704-519-0677.
Madison Park HOA
PO BOX 242432

Charlotte, NC 28244

Vice President: Jo Ann Means
Email: DGMQ@aol.com
Treasurer: LIsa Roberts
Email: roberts.lisa.g@gmail.com
Secretary: Don Means
Email: DGMQ@aol.com
Director: Cheryl Furr
Email: caf712@carolina.rr.com
Director: Ken Davis
Email: kdavis5@carolina.rr.com
Director:  Matt Magnasco
Email:  nggofers@bellsouth.net
Director:  Dee McCandlish
Email:  cdmc@carolina.rr.com
Director:  Richard Akers
Email: gsakers2@att.net
Director: Bernice Ledford
Email: bledford5400@yahoo.com
Director: Sue Valentine-Plyler
Email:  Sue.Valentine-Plyler@Prucarolinas.com
Director:  Valerie Delby
Email:  mpbrd@hotmail.com
Director: Russell Hodge
Email:  rhodge49@yahoo.com 
Director:  Douglas A Welton
Email: douglas_welton@earthlink.net
Director:  Richard Todd
Email:  Rtodd1@carolina.rr.com
Director:  Margaret Sexton
Email:  margaretsexton@carolina.rr.com
Community Policing Officer K. Schwartz
Email: kschwartz@cmpd.org
Westover Division
Office: (704) 432-2442

Response Area Commander Lieutenant T. Gwaltney
Email: tgwaltney@cmpd.org
Office: 704-432-2442
Captain Gerald Smith
Email: Gsmith@cmpd.org
Office: 704-432-2442
Trash Can at Madison Central Park

Thanks to Parks and Recreation for providing us with a trash can at Madison Central Park.  President Doss reached out to Park and Recreation Director Jim Garges after CDOT failed in their attempts to get us one for free. Director Garges had Peter Cook, Park Superintendent, contact us to arrange for a can to be installed.  The current placement of the new can is actually on CMS property.   We had instructed P&R to only install in the Right Of Way, which was being done with CDOT’s permission after a site visit from Chip Gallup.  CMS was not thrilled the can went on their grounds, but so far with the help of Don Mean’s the can is being maintained.  We have extra bags inside the can hanging on a clip.  If you are at the park and the can needs attention please change the bag out.  There is a dumpster rear of school, and a couple of the neighbors directly across the street from the park said their can is available for trash when it is on the curb for weekly collection.  VP Jo Ann Means had inquired about a poop bag station, and Park and Recreation added one to the can holder.  The HOA will furnish all bags and be totally responsible for emptying the can.  CMS has no responsibility for the can.  Do not complain or contact them with problems.  If you have a problem with the can, or see an issue with it that needs addressed contact us at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com so we can address the issue.  Also you might have noticed NO DOG Signs up around the school.  This was done after an incident where a student stepped in dog poop during a fire drill.  CMS really does not want dogs on their property.  If you are not cleaning up, start cleaning up after your pets.  I have even heard some are letting your dogs go on the paths and leaving it.  We can tell many people are now using the trashcan.  Hopefully, if we are good stewards of the property CMS will allow the can to remain, and it will work better for the school and the community.  Any problems with animals should be directed to 311 and Animal Control.  The HOA is not responsible for dogs.   If you are planning a picnic or an event at the park please bring your own trash bag, and clean up after yourselves by removing your trash.    The can is there if needed, but we would rather not have to spend a great deal of time replacing bags and emptying them.  You can use the dumpster at the rear of school, or take the trash to your home container please.  Hopefully the can will help reinforce good behavior out of park users. 
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Trees from Landscape Management

President Doss was made aware that the city was offering several large trees for planting in the right a ways to our community in Dec. 2012.  These were extra large trees that were purchased for another project that were not being used on that project.  President Doss communicated the information to our e-mail list and on our web site.  Within a couple of days all the trees had been requested.  The trees will be a nice addition to Madison Park and will help replace some of the trees that have died, or been removed over the last few years.  These trees are in addition to the trees requested by residents for their planting strips along the Murrayhill / Wedgewood sidewalk project.  The new trees should be going in any day now.  Currently the plantings are scheduled to begin around the 21st of Jan. 2013 if other work is completed in a nearby area. 

President Doss received the following message on 12/12/12:
“I just found a home for the last sugar maple, so as of 10:30 am today there are no trees left.  Thanks again for all your help assisting me in finding alternate locations for these trees.”
Tim Porter

Tree Technician, ISA Certified Arborist #SO-6285A

City of Charlotte

Landscape Management

704.432.1159 office

704.533.3002 mobile”
CDOT Response to November Discussion complaint on Street Parking

As we have always said street parking is encouraged as a form of traffic calming in our neighborhoods.  Remember if you park on the street all 4 wheels need to be on the pavement.  Parking over the curb or on the grass beyond the curb is violation of parking rules.  Street Parking violations can be enforced by CMPD.  Parking violations include not parking within 12 inches of the curb, not parked facing the flow of traffic, and parking over the curb.  Parking over the curb is also a code violation that codes inspectors can fine you for.  It is considered parking on the front lawn even if it is just one tire.  Back in November 2012 the topic came up that several people are parking on Wedgewood Drive in the stretch behind Pinewood School which has a centerline.   This is actually a little different than our other streets.  Per city code when a centerline is present you can technically only park on the street if:
Sec. 14-216. - Illegal parking. 

(22)
On a street so as to leave available less than ten feet of the width of the roadway, if such roadway has designated thereon traffic lanes. 
(23)
On a street within the marked traffic lane area so as to leave available less than ten feet of the width of the right one-half of the roadway for the free movement of vehicular traffic. 

CDOT was asked why this one section of Wedgewood had center lines since if the rules were followed the residents would seem to be punished as to not have street parking like most of our neighborhood.  CDOT responded that at some point possibly due to the curves in that stretch of the road that past residents had requested them.  CDOT does not plan to leave the lines when the road is repaved during the next regular paving cycle.  They also are fine with residents parking on Wedgewood fully on the street even in this section with center lines.  CMPD was notified with this information in case they had any direct complaints from other residents such as they did at our November 2012 meeting when this topic came up by attendees.   Again if you park on the street anywhere make sure you park all 4 wheels on the pavement.  Otherwise expect a visit form CMPD or CODES for parking violations.   It was pointed out that orange stickers had been spotted recently on some cars parked over the curbs.  This was done during a drive through by codes.   
Partners Meeting Pinewood Elementary

President Doss attended the Pinewood Partners meeting on 1/10/13.  Pinewood once again will be hosting a summer camp for about 100 students.  Dates are Jun. 17-20, 24-27.   They could use volunteers and lunch donated for attendees, or treats.  Two local churches split the camp up by week along with the cost.  

Pinewood Career Day is March 12, 2013 from 8 to 11.  Pinewood needs a variety of professions represented at the career day.  Consider helping them out.  Email Fallona.scianna@cms.k12.nc.us or call her at 980-343.5825 if you can help.  Student’s research careers after they identify their interests and strengths, build communication skills, and acquire critical skills like building a resume and interviewing.  They need you to consider being a presenter and sharing your profession with the students.    

Commit to presenting to a small group of students (3 to 8) from 8 to 11 am on March 12th.  10 minutes per group (plus breaks).   
Include why you chose your profession, what education or training is necessary, academic skills that the students can start to develop now in order to prepare for the field, and any other details you would like to include.  

Props, posters, examples of your work are welcomed and encouraged.  

Write a brief job description that can be included on job listings for students.  Template will be provided for this task by Pinewood.  Keeping the job listing short and simple is the goal.  

If you can fit this in your schedule this Career Fair in its 3rd year is a fun project, and one that has a grown every year.  The students spend a couple of weeks preparing for the Career Fair.   

Pinewood Needs the Following:

They are currently sharing 20 student ipads among 564 students.

Ipad or other tablet

Ipod touch

Smart phone

Laptop or desktop

E-reader (like a kindle, nook, etc.)  

A letter can be provided certifying your donation for tax purposes.  

Pinewood will help clear anything off the personal device before putting it into student hands.   

One resident of Madison Park already has donated their desktop computer!  

Seneca Place / Wedgewood Drive Intersection

CDOT reported they had no funds to do anything currently with the intersection of Wedgewood Drive and Seneca Place.  Due to the wide width of this intersections, and Seneca Place in general, they don’t feel they can even add All Stops at this point.  The minimum goal would be to bring out some planting areas at the 4 corners so that all stops and crosswalks could be installed in the future.  President Doss had learned from Storm Water Services when they were working on Wedgewood in the Keystone Court area that they had plans to do work next on Seneca Place just around the corner from Wedgewood for drain work.   President Doss asked why CDOT could not do something with Storm Water Services when their work was being done.   CDOT met with Storm water services and it has now been decided at the point they do their work they will now look at doing something jointly to improve the intersection.   Partnering with Storm Water will make the project more cost efficient, and not result in one department doing work and the other tearing it up and redoing it, as is often the case in Charlotte.  AKA Waste of taxpayer money!  Hopefully the future will bring the much needed improvements to that intersection that is desired.    
Queens Sports Complex Traffic Light

Even though Queens reported they had funding for a traffic light on Tyvola now, and the Senior Center has publicly announced their desire for a traffic light CDOT continues to report to the HOA that Queens has not reached back out to CDOT regarding the traffic light.  The HOA still hopes that before any money is spent on a traffic light that the light will be installed in a location that will benefit everyone.  One reason the senior center would like the traffic light is their members riding the city bus must walk across busy Tyvola to reach the center.  CATS recently installed a bus stop bench along Tyvola on the Senior Center side of Tyvola.  The center did not meet the requirements for a shelter, but a bench was provided as a compromise.   Maybe in the future if enough people ride the bus they will consider adding a full shelter.  Just today President Doss saw a college male being drenched in the rain at the stop waiting for a bus.  

The Quality of Life Study 2012 - JO ANN MEANS VP

The Quality of Life Study was released last week.  For the first time Madison Park is all on one map.  This took 10 years to finally make happen. President Doss made the first request back in 2003.  He was finally promised that in 2010 the study would put us on one map.  That did not happen, but finally on this 2012 study we are on one map.  The area includes slightly more homes than our boundaries South of Tyvola.  The reason behind this is that census block maps are used in part for the study. The boundary goes between Londonderry and Farmbrook Drive to Archdale South of Tyvola.  This year’s study is expanded with more data than the previous 20 variables to now 80 variables.  It includes more than 400 neighborhoods in and around Charlotte as well as Mecklenburg’s six towns. Another change includes scrapping the old neighborhood labels of “stable”, “challenged” or “transitioning”, because officials felt they didn’t always reflect all that was happening in a neighborhood. VP Means shared some of the following information from the study:

· 33-the Median Age of Residents-provides an indicator of the character of the neighborhood, including the resources and services it may need

· 54.6%-CMS Students Attending Neighborhood Schools

· $1,013-Median Gross Rent 

· 36.4% Tree Canopy-includes both residential and non-residential areas

· 549-Neighborhood Nuisance Violations 2 year period
· 68.4% -Owner Occupied Housing

· $193,610-Residential Property Value-according to the Zillow Home Value Index, the average value for NC in 12/2010 was $135,000

· 8.6%-Vacancy Rate of all residential dwellings in the neighborhood

· 236-Calls for Animal Control

President Doss noted that when he attended a Quality of Life planning meeting with VP Means and Secretary Means a couple of years ago that it was mentioned that areas with high numbers of nuisance violations were problem areas.  President Doss pointed out that this was not true.  He challenged the group that if they came to Madison Park they would find our standards high.  The reason we care about our community and the inspectors from codes do a great job of staying on top of the issues.  The study presenters agreed this was a different way of looking at 311 calls, and have noted this could be showing improvement in an area now in the study data.     

The link to the Quality of Life Study 2012 is:

http://charmeck.org/QOL/Pages/default.aspx
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Major support provided by the

City of Charlotte Neighborhood Matching Grants Fund

CMPD Decal & MPHOA Application Letter Grant - Don Means
We have made continued progress with our grant project.  Currently:
1. We have finalized and submitted to the vendor for production:  (should have within approximately 2 weeks):

· Cling, 

· MPHOA Application Letter, 

· Envelope

2. Purchased stamps for the mailing

3. Submitted and received reimbursement for the vendor printing, and purchase of stamps for the mailing

4. Officer Schwartz has finalized the CMPD letter and submitted it to the city’s printing office

5. Martin Doss and Ken Davis reviewed and finalized the Madison Park address file we received from CDOT, and Ken has printed the address labels for the mailing.

To date we have utilized 32.5 volunteer hours to complete the above.

Our next steps will be to get all the supplies together, schedule a date for volunteers to get together to stuff the CMPD letter, MPHOA letter, cling and label and stamp envelopes for the mailing, quality check the stuffing for postage and labels.   We have included approximately 34 volunteer hours to complete this portion of the grant. 

Anyone who wants to volunteer who has not already signed up had the opportunity to sign up on volunteer sheets at the meeting.    We will know the date for the stuffing as soon as the order arrives in our hands.  We expect that stuffing party to be sometime in the next 3 weeks.   We will alert residents to seek more volunteers as to the work date when we finalize.   
Open Discussion / Issues / Concerns

The question was asked concerning having parent / neighborhood involvement at Pinewood Elementary, and helping to turn around neighborhood schools. It was said Mary Newsome has reported turn around at some local schools in her blogs and reports.  This apparently was done through support form the local communities and parents.   It was felt that we support Pinewood and maybe we should communicate some of what we are doing.  President Doss indicated that neighborhood residents volunteering at the school help tremendously.  Volunteers can help in many different ways such as eating lunch with students, helping in the office, mentoring, etc.   Also showing up on Madison Central Park workdays helps with their school campus and our community park.  
Another question was asked about the old Smith Language Academy.  President Doss indicated that the building is being used by CMS for administrative purposes and various soccer leagues are using the playing fields as part of the Smith Family Center.

President Doss noted that Holly Harper that borders the property at Smith has not seen much of the promised improvements from Todd Sherrill with CMS.   Hopefully the net and other things indicated that would be done will be started soon.  

We had one first time attendee at tonight’s meeting. 
Adjournment 8:25pm









